EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 24-001

Suspension of Administrative Procedure AP-FC-001

The Board of Governors, at its February 8, 2024 regular meeting, having amended Policy No. FC-403C, Section 2.2, to suspend application of Post-Tenure Review for a period of one year to permit a thorough review of such policy in collaboration with Bluefield State University's faculty, including potential revisions, Administrative Procedure AP-FC-001 is hereby SUSPENDED. At such time as such policy review is completed, the said Procedure will be reviewed for potential revisions. Notices to faculty members of individual Post-Tenure Review will not be forwarded to such faculty members prior to the Fall of 2025.

Entered this 23rd day of February, 2024.

Darrin Martin, D.Ed.

Interim President

Bluefield State University